
Editorial 
 
Dear People of Montmaurin,  
 

Following a comprehensive review of the state of village buildings and their 
needs, in order to maintain them we need to plan for renovation work. This 
programme is planned over several years in order to: 
. Prevent water infiltrating the roofs, particularly by renovation of the roof structure of 
the Notre-Dame de la Hillière chapel, the Maison Peyre and the village hall, 
. Allow electricity production through the installation of solar panels to the roofs of the 
Maison Peyre and the village hall,  
. Restore the stained glass window in the Chapel de ND,  
. Bring the electrical installations and safety measures in the buildings used for the 
Mairie and the Museum up to required standards and to plan to change the door and 
window frames,  
. Make the various buildings and surroundings accessible to those with reduced 
mobility.  
Various small improvement and repair works must be added to this. 
 

All this will be carried forward once we know what subsidies we will be given, 
allowing us to schedule these renovations in which Daniel Morandin (our 
village employee) helped by volunteers who want to bring life to our village, 
will participate. 
 

Studies are underway for the renovation of the paddling pool ( the small pool 
at the swimming pool), renovation of public lighting in order to make savings 
on electricity, installing signs at the entrances to the village giving early 
information for visitors on the existing infrastructure (camp site, swimming 
pool, museum, Gallo-Roman villa ...). 
 
The following work has been carried out recently: 
. The enlarging of the village columbarium, 
. Direct access to the swimming pool to allow the Fire and Safety Department 
to use the main pool as an emergency water supply. 
 

These are days of promise for the future of MONTMAURIN. 
 
Yours,              Silvia Belair, Mayor 
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Village News 
 

Internet point at the Mairie  
More and more things such as administration have to be done on line. With this in mind, the village is 
making available, free of charge, a computer connected to the Internet for your use (for employment 
office, tax declaration, reservations of trains, flights, shows ...) and for your personal research.  
Access to this service is possible during opening times at the Mairie as from March 2016. 
 

The monthly gathering of CCAS (centre for social action) 
You are cordially invited to take part in the monthly tea organised by the CCAS in the village hall on the 
last Monday of every month. So come and meet with your neighbours at this inter generational get- 
together. 
The next meeting is fixed for MONDAY 29 FEBRUARY 2016 starting at 3.00 pm. 
 

Salon BIO and NATURE in the south 
west 
From 4 to 6 March 2016 at the Parc d'Expositions in 
Toulouse: www.Vivez-nature.com.  
If you are interested, invitations are available at the Mairie 
(limited number). 
 

First Aid information and use of the 
defibrillator 
Didier TERRAIL, trainer in health and safety at work, is offering 
an introduction to first aid and to the use of the defibrillator on 
SATURDAY 19 March 2016 starting at 3.00pm in the village hall. Young people are invited to take part. 
Refreshments will be provided at the end of the session (at about 5.00 pm). 

PLEASE register with the secretary at the Mairie in Montmaurin. Limited places available. 
This is not training in the use of the defibrillator equipment. Following this session, it will be possible to 
arrange training leading to certification for those interested. Further details will be given later. 
 

Young people from the age of 16 years 
All people, whether boy or girl, of French nationality must be registered between the date of their 16th 
birthday and the end of the third month following this. Having been registered, it is obligatory to complete 
a JDC (day of defence and citizenship), formerly called the Day of registration for preparation in 
defence.(JAPD). 
 

Registry Office 
We offer to Mme Antoinette ENCAUSSE and to all her family our sincerest condolences on the 
successive deaths of Colette ENCAUSSE - MONTAUT (24/01/2016) and of Daniel ENCAUSSE 
(12/02/2016), her children, following the death of her brother Henri in September 2015. The sympathetic 
support of all the village goes out to this afflicted mother, her children and grandchildren as well as to all 
the families affected by these premature deaths. 
 

Opening times at the Mairie : Tuesdays : 14.00-17.00 – Wednesdays and Fridays : 14.00-17.30 

The Mayor and her deputies are also available to see people by appointment :  
Tél. 05 61 88 10 84 – email : mairie.montmaurin@orange.fr 

 

In emergencies : Silvia BELAIR – Tél. 06 07 23 16 07 – Bertrand MIRO – Tél. 06 75 10 76 20 
 

Versions of this newsletter in French and English are distributed and are available at the Mairie.  
 

Photograph on page 1: aerial view of the St Hillière site obtained by use of a drone. 
" photo Ludovic Fortin and Yoann Bernard" - November 2015 ( source CMN) 
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